# Hope Lutheran

218 W. 18th Street, South Sioux City, NE 68776

Website: Hopelutheranssc.com Telephone: 402-494-1847

# Just a couple of reminders,

<u>Hospital Visits:</u> Due to federal hospital regulations, HIPAA, hospitals and care centers can only contact the church if you or your family give them permission or directions to do so. There is no way that Pastor can contact all facilities on a regular basis unless he knows of someone is admitted. Please leave message on the answering machine at the church as well as Pastor does have voice mail on his cell phone. If you should be hospitalized and do not receive a visit within 24 hours after contacting the church, please do so again because for whatever reason possibly the message has not been received. Church: 402-494-1847 or Pastor: 402-368-9929.

<u>Prayer List:</u> Please help us keep our prayer list updated by informing us graciously when names need to be added and removed. If we have taken off names that you would like for us to continue to remember in prayer please graciously inform us. Thanks

Online Contributions: The church is now offering online contributions. If anyone is interested in contributing online please contact the secretary at the church, if you have any questions or if you are interested. We will have forms you can fill out at the church. Any amount can be contributed and on the day you specify. Contact church at 402-494-1847. Thank you.

Address Updates: If anyone has a change of address, email address or phone number, please let Terry Koebernick @ koeb@cableone.net. If we have your correct information, we will be able to contact you if need be. We do not give out any information because we do respect everyone's privacy.





### **Upcoming Events:**

#### August 1

4:00-8:00PM Ice Cream Social

August 2

Lifeline Screening

August 18

10:30AM Rally Sunday

## **Office Hours:**

Monday 9AM-1PM

Tuesday 9AM-2PM

Wednesday 9AM-1PM

Thursday 9AM-2PM

Friday 9AM-3PM

Church email:

Angie@hopelutheranssc.com

Pastor Michael Awe:

402-368-9929 **Email:** 

The 1 revma@gmail.com

**Pastor Henry Witte:** 

712-202-4751

Email:

Handrwitte@gmail.com

Pastor Paul Flo:

402-987-6805

Email:

Pastorpaulflo@gmail.com

#### **VOTERS MEETING:**

A reminder to all member of Hope Lutheran that there is a Voters Meeting held every 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday of each month. The meetings begin at 7:00PM in the Educational Building. We need everyone's input. All Chairpersons must attend.

#### **SORRY IF WE MISSED YOUR BIRTHDAY:**

If we do not have your birthday on our list of birthdays for each month, please let the church office know so your birthday can be added.

#### **ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS OF THE CONGREGATION:**

No food or drinks are allowed in the church per the Trustees.

# 2019 Lamplighters Meeting Schedule

9:30AM-11:00AM

First Wednesday of each month.

January 2—Hope (LSA Meeting)

February 6—Redeemer

March 6—St. Paul

April 3—Trinity (LSA Meeting)

May 1---Calvary

June 5--- Concordia

July 3—Faith (LSA Meeting)

August 7—Hope

September 4—Redeemer

October 2---St. Paul (LSA Meeting)

**November 6---Trinity** 

**December 5---Calvary** 

January 2, 2020--- Concordia (LSA Meeting)



# **Serving In August:**

Ushers: 4Gerald Barge & Kim Mast 11Russ Messerschmidt &Daryl Daum 18Dave Schable & Steve Koch 25Dave Calvert & Darwyn Glover
Altar Care:Joyce StoneJane Miller
Greeters:
4Ada Hunt 11Mr. & Mrs. Daryl Daum 18Edie Chester
25Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Bloch  Altar Flowers:
4Open
11Open
18Ada Hunt
25Marie Dahle
Acolyte:
4Aden Ferrera
11 Isaac Moreno
18Adam Hamilton
25Isaiah Anderson

# **ICE CREAM SOCIAL**

Date: August 1st

Time: 4:00PM-8:00PM

Where: Hope Lutheran Church

**Before and After Fair Parade!** 

A meal cost \$5.00

Includes: Tavern, chips, pie

and ice cream.

Items may also be purchased

separately.

PLEASE COME JOIN US AT HOPE FOR A DELICIOUS

**MEAL!** 





The 2019 Calender for altar flowers is in the Narthex. So if anyone would like to sign up for flowers, please sign your name and also what the flowers represent. Thank you

## **Officers**

Chairman: Darwyn Glover (20)

Treasurer: Pat Glover (20) Secretary: Sheila Floyd (21)

Financial Secretary: Cindy Quandt (21)

#### **Boards**

**Elders** 

**Kevin Diediker (22)** Terry Koebernick (21) Ed Stone (22) Doug Mallette (20) Richard Quandt (20) Robert Billiar (21)

<u>Stewardship</u>

Tom Gesell (20) Vern Cummins (20) Ada Hunt (21)

Marie Wakefield (21)

**Education** 

Katie Andersen (20) Mallory Calvert (20) Vicki Gesell (22)

LuAnn Petersen (22) Jo Diediker (21)

**Trustees** 

Daryl Daum (22) Dave Schable (20) Matt Calvert (21)

<u>Missions</u>

**Suzy Awe (22)** Annette Poss (21) Jeanie Heinemann (22)

Friendship Committee

Laverne KoebernickSharon WeberPat GloverMelissa ReedClarrene LefflerKathy Danielson

**Hispanic Ministry Committee** 

Dave CalvertDorothy WestinEd StoneClarrene LefflerSharon WeberChuck Griffin

Sandy Calvert (Treasurer)

Names that are highlighted in bold are the Chairpersons of each board.





- The Dakota-Thurston Parade will be held on Thursday, August 1, 2019
- If your committee or board needs and event advertised on the sign or website, there are now two ways to make sure that happens! You can email <a href="mailto:bryce@hopelutheranssc.com">bryce@hopelutheranssc.com</a> with the information and wait for a reply email. OR you can go to hopelutheranssc.com select the "Sign request" tab, fill out and submit the form- it will auto send to Bryce. If you do not receive a confirmation email within 3 days, please try again or contact the church office so Angie can submit the request for you. Please try to submit requests at least one week in advance. Thank you!



Rally Sunday! will be on August 18. There will be games, prizes, snacks, and attendance awards for the past year's Sunday School attendance. All Sunday School aged children and those who joined us for VBS are invited to celebrate and begin the new year of Sunday School!

A Big Thank you to the Siouxland Discovery Chorus (Premiere Barbershop Harmony) for their awesome music during our worship service on Sunday, July 28th.





Thank you, Laverne
Koebernick, Ada Hunt,
Clara Woten, & Don Esch
for helping in the office
while I was on vacation.
I appreciate it so much!



2<sup>nd</sup> **Brent Wojcik** 4<sup>th</sup> Taylor Koch 5<sup>th</sup> Lois Larson 7<sup>th</sup> Angie Heinemann 9<sup>th</sup> Rick Gotch 10<sup>th</sup> **Emily McIntyre** Isabella Wakefield 11<sup>th</sup> Randy Kirsch 12<sup>th</sup> Barbee Knecht 13<sup>th</sup> Logan Logemann

14<sup>th</sup> Melany Hilton Jenni Miller

16<sup>th</sup> Laura Salas River Terry

17<sup>th</sup> Elizabeth Mattoon

19<sup>th</sup> Chasity Soto21<sup>st</sup> Jacy Jackson

Blake Banta
25<sup>th</sup> Leitha Ramirez

28<sup>th</sup> Marie Dahle Angel Roth

29<sup>th</sup> Roxanne Daum Shirley Patrick

30<sup>th</sup> Kristina Gotch Helen Roth

31<sup>st</sup> Renee Nissen

# July 2019 Voters Meeting

Members Present: Pat Glover, Darwyn Glover, Terry Koebernick, Laverne Koebernick, Ed Stone, Sheila Floyd, Vern Cummins, Mary Cummins, Daryl Daum, Dennis Bloch, Judy Bloch, Richard Quandt, Cindy Quandt, Katie Andersen, Robert Billiar, Annette Poss, Ada Hunt, Clarrene Leffler and Pastor Flo

Opening Prayer by Pastor Flo.

Terry Koebernick made a motion to approve the June Minutes. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Richard Quandt. Passed.

Richard Quandt made a motion to approve the June Treasurer's Report. 2nd by Terry Koebernick. Passed.

Pat Glover made a motion to approve the June Financial Secretary's Report. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Laverne Koebernick. Passed.

Laverne Koebernick made a motion to approve the June Individual Financial Reports. 2nd by Richard Quandt. Passed.

**Education:** Rally Sunday will be August 18. We will invite all kids from VBS and Sunday school to join us for snacks, games, and prizes as we kick off the new year of Sunday School. About 30 attended our teacher and VBS volunteer appreciation meal. We are also looking for people to volunteer to teach year 1 or 2 for confirmation students. If you are interested, please talk to a Board of Education member or one of the pastors. Finally, if anyone wants to join Katie at the LCEF Lunch and Learn, it's going to be in Norfolk on August 20th - it's a great opportunity to hear about the things LCEF offers to the churches of Nebraska.

Trustees: Waiting for bids to finish the rain gutters. Waiting for bids on trimming the trees.

**Elders:** Elders were reminded to make sure banners from Baptisms are given to the families. Communion practices were discussed. According to the Lutheran Confessions every Worship Service should include Holy Communion. Elders are to visit with members of the congregation for feedback on the subject and Pastor Awe will, with bible studies and sermons, educate the people on Lutheran beliefs and practices regarding the Sacrament of the Altar. Clara Woten, Don Esch and Laverne Koebernick have volunteered to fill in while Angie is on vacation. Terry Koebernick will follow up with Angie and the volunteers to work out days and times coverage is needed. This info will be published in Sunday bulletins. Elders recommend that the roll-down screen and projector be moved into the gym. They further recommend that its replacement with 70" LED screens be postponed until more information can be gathered to determine the need and cost-effectiveness. The LCMS website will have a Facebook page to keep up to date on the Congo Medical Mission that Pastor Awe is leading. Pastor Awe returns July 30. Pulpit coverage will be Pastors Witte and Flo.

**Stewardship:** Board reviewed the June 2019 Financial Secretary report, bank statement and budget reports, and all looked good. Board recognized the organization and transparency Pat Glover has brought to our finances – truly appreciated! Board reviewed the Memorial committee activity and all looked good. The Time and Talent Sheets will be coming out in the fall. We got a \$900.00 rebate on the two new furnaces. Our next regular meeting will be Thursday August 8 @ 4pm.

Memorial Committee: No report.

Missions: No report.

Hispanic Ministry Committee: No report.

**Friendship Committee:** We helped with the installation of Pastor Flo. For the dinner, we did the table decorations and helped with furnishing food. We delivered the large print Portals of Prayer to our elder care.

President's Report: Thank you for coming. Lots of work to be done and we are moving right along with projects.

Page 5 o	f 6

**Pastor's Report:** Due to the absence of Pastor Awe and Pastor Witte, Pastor Flo gave the Pastor's report. Thank you for the wonderful installation dinner. My family really appreciated all the work that everyone put into that day. We are making progress with the Hispanic Ministry. Please keep us in your prayers. Pastor Flo will be in Laurel on the 21st and Pastor Witte will be doing the worship service on that Sunday. Thank you to everyone that helped with the move and the items for the pantry shower. All was greatly appreciated.

**Old Business:** The work on the cold air returns in the rooms and east hall wing will begin in about 2 weeks. The removal of the old tile and installation of the new tile in the east side of the Ed. Bldg. will start on July 17th. We will be needing help and we should start working about 6:30 p.m.

New Business: The security keys and intercom system will be tabled till next month. Still working on bids. The new doors are here and there will be 6 keys made. The keys will be made the same. This is a master key. Some time next week the new doors will be installed. The cost of the installation will be about \$140.00 per door. The sound system is in the works. The equipment has been ordered. So far, this equipment comes to \$893.00. The new order that was placed will come to around \$7,000.00. Another \$2,000.00 was to be on the bill, but this bill will have to be checked to see if the items have been processed. Katie has been in contact with a person from Omaha that will be able to check out the organ. He has already said that Baldwin has gone out of business, but he will still look at the organ. His fee will be \$300.00 for the first hour and this will include minor repairs. Another expense that would come out of the memorial fund would be about \$500.00 for a cage that will go around the projection screen that will be moved from the sanctuary to the gym. Another added item to the new sound system, would be to add 2-70-inch TV's up front in the Sanctuary and 1 smaller TV added to the front of the balcony. This smaller TV would be used for the Pastors. These TV's would run about \$2,500.00. The 3 TV's have been put on hold for more discussion. The sign on 2<sup>nd</sup> Ave. has letters that are breaking and need to be replaced. Robert Billiar made a motion to have Ace Sign replace the letters. 2nd by Terry Koebernick. Passed. The landscaping under the new sign needs to have 4 bushes and possibly 2 more bushes around the garage. Richard Quandt made a motion to have Robert Billiar check into getting bushes from Bloomers. 2nd by Laverne Koebernick. Passed. There has been an abandoned van in the parking lot. The ruling on unauthorized vehicles on the property will be to have them removed in 24 hours or be towed. Pastor Flo will put another notice on the van written in Spanish, to see if someone will move it.



